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December 4, 2020 
 
Mr. Nathan Madenwald, P.E. 
City of Norman 
Norman Utilities Authority 
201-A West Gray 
Norman, Oklahoma 73070 
 
 
Re: Interstate Drive Waterline Replacement. 
 Cardinal Engineering Project No. CONC181670 
 
 
Dear Mr. Madenwald, 
 
On Thursday, the 3rd of December 2020 at 2:00 P.M., five responsive bids were received and 
publicly opened at the City of Norman’s city hall for the Interstate Drive Waterline Replacement 
Project. The five bids received are listed below with the apparent low bidder listed first. 
 

Contractors Base Bid Base Bid + Alt “A” Base Bid + Alt “B” 
Cimarron Construction 

Company 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma $1,119,560 

 
 

$1,533,040 

 
 

$1,413,030 
H&H Plumbing & Utilities Inc 

Norman, Oklahoma $1,166,150 
 

$1,561,400 
 

$1,567,800 
W.E.B. Construction, Inc. 

OKC, Oklahoma 
 

$1,101,000 
 

$1,516,390 
 

$1,656,850 
Matthews Trenching 

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 
 

$1,488,500 
 

$2,074,500 
 

$1,794,300 
SW Water Works 

Oklahoma City, Oklahoma  $1,457,950 
 

$1,858,150 
 

$1,858,150 
 
 

Cimarron Construction of Norman, Oklahoma was the apparent responsive low bidder. We 
have reviewed their bid proposal, with all items checked for correctness in their extensions and 
additions. Based on the review, we find Cimarron Construction bid and qualification to be 
competent to complete the project according to the construction documents. 
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Therefore, Cardinal Engineering recommends the award of contract to Cimarron Construction 
for their low bid of $1,413,030. 
 
Should you or your staff have any questions please call. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Cardinal Engineering 
 

 
 
M. Joshua Risley, P.E. 
Project Manager 
 


